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If you have health insurance coverage purchased through the Health Insurance Marketplace, 
there are a few things to consider and be aware of when it comes to your tax return.  When you 
apply for coverage in the Health Insurance Marketplace, you may qualify for a premium tax 
credit, which lowers your monthly premium.  The amount of your premium tax credit depends on 
the estimated household income for upcoming year that you put on your application.   

The premium tax credit program uses the federal poverty line as a basis for income range for 
credit eligibility. The range is 100 percent to 400 percent of the federal poverty line amount for 
the size of your family for the current tax year. For example, if you are a family of 4, once your 
household modified gross income exceeds $98,400, you are not eligible for a premium tax 
credit.   

 

Tax Considerations 

We have discovered that many people choose to take nearly all of the credit upfront (in 
advance), but then later realize that their household income is higher than originally estimated.   
In some cases, the taxpayer is then required to pay back a portion of the credit on their tax 
return, which can be large.  As a farmer, since it can be difficult to estimate your income for the 
upcoming year when applying, we suggest taking only a portion of the credit upfront.  If you 
qualify for the premium tax credit, it is crucial that you contact your tax preparer to do a tax 
estimate before the end of the year.  By doing this and letting your tax preparer know that you 
have health insurance through the marketplace, it enables them to offer you the best tax 
planning advice. 

Another important point to note is that you are not allowed to put your child on your health 
insurance marketplace policy if you don’t plan to claim them as a dependent on your tax return.   



If you have health insurance through the marketplace, you will receive a Form 1095-A.  Please 
provide this form, along with your other tax documents, to your tax preparer.  It contains 
information that is required to complete your tax return. 

Thanks, 
 
 
Chaney Black 
CPA, Income Tax Preparer 
 

 
 Please refer to our website – www.kaupsfinancial.com – to access all our past weekly tax tips and 

if you know of anyone that you think would want to receive them they can sign up under the Tax Tips 

section of our website. 

 

 

 
Any tax advice is offered solely through Kaup’s Financial Advisors, Inc.  The information in these articles are not intended as 

specific tax or legal advice, and it may not be relied on for the purpose of avoiding any federal tax penalties. You are 

encouraged to seek your specific tax or legal advice from an independent professional advisor. 
  

 

 

http://www.kaupsfinancial.com/

